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Recommended Actions:       
 
That the Board of Supervisors approves a status-quo contract extension with the Service 
Employees International Union, Local 721 (Local 721) to June 26, 2011. 
 
Summary Text:  
The Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the County and Local 721 expired on 
October 3, 2010.  The recommended action would formally extend the existing contract terms 
to June 26, 2011 with no changes to the current terms and conditions of employment and with 
no financial impacts. 
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Background:  
 
The Local 721 MOU expired in October 2010.  Since that time, County staff has worked with 
the Union to attempt to reach an agreement on a contract extension to June 2011 in order to 
align the expiration date with that of the Service Employees International Union, Local 620 and 
the Engineers and Technicians Association contracts, which also expire in June 2011.  This 
will result in all non-safety contracts expiring between June and October 2011 and allow for a 
coordinated approach to negotiations for successor agreements.   
 
The attached contract extension agreement maintains the status quo of Local 721’s current 
terms and conditions of employment and has no fiscal impact to the County. 
 
Fiscal Analysis:  
 
There is no cost increase associated with extending the existing terms and conditions of 
employment to June 26, 2011. 
 
 
cc: Chandra L. Wallar, County Executive Officer 

Dennis Marshall, County Counsel 
 Department Heads  
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